

4 July 2019

Brodie Fraser

Email: fyi-request-10544-5099d6b4@requests.fyi.org.nz

Dear Brodie

Official information request W19-353

I refer to your official information request dated 17 June 2019. Your OIA was partially transferred (questions four and five) to Wairarapa DHB on the 20 June 2019 from the Ministry of Health.

Request:

- 4. How many, if any, transgender individuals have been referred to endocrine services in New Zealand in the past five years, broken down by year?
- 5. How many, if any, transgender individuals have been referred to endocrine services in New Zealand in the past five years, broken down by DHB?

Response:

The information you have requested is below.

As one of the country's smaller hospitals, Wairarapa DHB accesses specific services and tertiary care from larger centres.

To my knowledge, Wairarapa DHB has not had demand for the services you describe and is not involved in other aspects of transgender care, including surgical procedures.

Please note that this response, or an edited version of this response, may be published on the Wairarapa District Health Board website no less than one week after the response has been provided to you. Any personal or identifying information will be redacted from any response published online. The DHB will endeavour to resolve any concerns you should raise but, subject to any legal grounds for withholding, ultimately reserves the right to publish any information.

If you wish to discuss this response with us, please feel free to contact:

Caroline van Deventer

Communications Administrator

Email: caroline.vanDeventer@wairarapa.dhb.org.nz

Ph: 06 946 9800, ext 5840

Yours sincerely

Anna Cardno

Communications Manager